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October 31st, Tuesday 

The Halloween party was held. Busy third graders also came over. 

Everyone brought sweets and Patrick, our ALT, gave us sweets too. 

Costumes were brought by Ms. Ohbori. We enjoyed Halloween 

movie, “Nightmare before Christmas”, which Patrick brought. We 

watched it with Japanese subtitles. After that, we turned off the lights, 

lit up some candles, and played a game in a Halloween-like 

atmosphere. It was a lot of fun! At the end, we took the picture above. 

Looking forward to next year’s and the Christmas party in December! 

- Kyoka Shibata, Seina Tada 

 

 
 

Our school has various problems. One of the problems is the toilet's 

equipment. Especially, sanitary environment of water supply and floor is 

a big problem. Now there are cracks and dirt everywhere. What is the 

solution? 

① We need to cooperate and use it cleanly 

② Use the cleaning time effectively!  

Let's improve our school together! 

- Natsuki Hoshino, Kyoka Shibata, Seina Tada 

 

 

 

October 29th  

Kanuma World Festival was held in Kanumashokokaigisho（鹿沼商工

会議所）. We participated in this festival. There were various 

restaurants, such as Taiwanese, Vietnamese, and Korean. People 

made a speech about the world and danced an ethnic dance on the 

stage. It was very fun.  

-  Misaki Kashiwagi, Anri Ohashi 

 

 

 

The newspapers are distributed to each class every day. We can read 

it to improve our Japanese skills and know the state of politics. Our 

recommendation is "Henshutecho（編集手帳）". It is very helpful. 

Let's read newspapers!!!!! 

- Sakura Aoki, Minami Tashiro 

 

 
 

The courtyard of our school is unusual compared to other schools. It 

shows various faces according to the season. And this courtyard is a 

place for students to relax. Why don’t you take a break in the 

courtyard? 

- Misaki Kawada, Momoyo Hatori 

 


